
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

SEPTEMBER 12TH 

RETURN TO 
8:30 AM & 11:00 AM 

9:45 SUNDAY SCHOOL 
 

Due to the size of our 
Sanctuary, we will continue to 
worship in the Fellowship 
Hall. We will reevaluate at 
our next Ad Council meeting. 

 
CHURCH OFFICE 

Tuesday – Wednesday - 
Thursday 

9:00 AM – 1:00 PM 
Sundays 9 AM to Noon 

 
CHILDREN’S CHURCH 

2nd and 4th 

Sundays of each month 
11:00 AM 

 
 

4901 Woodbine Rd 
Sykesville, MD 21784 

410-795-6136 
www.ebenezerumchurch.org 

A Note from Your Pastor… 
Rev. Judy Emerson 

 
 

Dear EUMC: 
 

Since our return to in-person gatherings, many things have been happening at 
Ebenezer. We have become accustomed to worshipping in our fellowship 
hall and we have continued to offer live streaming each Sunday for those 
who cannot be physically present yet. Even though we would like to return to 
our sanctuary for worship, we will use an abundance of caution and remain 
in the fellowship hall for now. We continue to work on the remediation of 
the echo and we are fine tuning our sound system. It is a work in progress. 
Thank you for your patience. With the consistent rise in COVID positivity 
numbers, we will take it a week at a time until it is safe to gather in the 
sanctuary again. 

 
It was wonderful to be able to offer Vacation Bible School this summer with 
the addition of an adult class each night. What a joy to be in our new facility 
and to be able to share this blessing with the Winfield Community. Our new 
building made a world of difference! 

 
Our Trustees have been busy this summer. Our new church building now has 
a beautiful steeple that can be seen from all directions. Many have 
commented on how nice it is to see our steeple high in the sky as you travel 
Woodbine Road. The Trustees have worked on insulating the sanctuary and 
this project is now complete. They are now working on providing additional 
parking on the back hill. We are in the process of gathering estimates with 
the hope of expanding our parking in the next few months. 

 
Overall, God has blessed us in many ways, and we are thankful for what the 
Lord has done. Psalm 107:1 reminds us: "Oh give thanks to the Lord, for He 
is good, for His steadfast love endures forever!" 

Looking forward to beginning anew this fall! 

Blessings, 

Rev. Judy 

Ebenezer United 
Methodist Church 

 September - October -2021  

http://www.ebenezerumchurch.org/


ATTENTION EBENEZER TEENS 
Ebenezer has been blessed with many new families attending 
our church. Because of this, the Nursery may occasionally need 
additional help during church services. You can help with this 
and earn community service credits at the same time. Please 
contact Valerie Hyer (narrovh1@comcast.net) for information 
and to sign up. 

Safe Sanctuary 
Anyone who works with children at any capacity during the year needs to 
fill out a safe sanctuary form yearly. This form is titled “Laity Sexual 
Misconduct Questionnaire” and is located in the back of the hall. If you 
have filled the form out before, please answer questions 1 and 2 and sign 
the paper. First timers, please fill the whole sheet. Please leave signed 
forms in Cindi’s mailbox. 

 
 

 
 

It has been a long time coming, but we are so excited to be starting our 
Sunday School Classes again! 

We will begin on September 12th. There are classes for all age groups! 
We wanted to make everyone aware that some of the children's grade 
levels have changed. This year the classes will be as follows: 

 
 
 
 

Room # 1 6th, 7th & 8th Grade Dave & Cindi Arnold 
Room # 2 12th Grade Bill Jones 
Room # 3 Combined Adult Classes Buck Scott & 

Ken Middleton 
Room # 4 3rd, 4th & 5th Grades Julie Jones 
Room # 5 K, 1st & 2nd Grade Joanne Davis & 

Lynn Baker 
Nursery 3 & 4 Year Old Sandy Biddinger & 

Elizabeth Blocher 
Food 
Pantry 

9th, 10th & 11th Grade Doug & Cyndi Diethrich 

 
 

We are looking forward to seeing everyone on September 12th as we begin 
a new year of Sunday School Classes. If you have never come before, now 
would be a good time to come check it out! 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All children age 5 through 5th grade 

are invited to join Mrs. Hare for 
Children’s Church. They meet in 

Classroom #5 on the 2nd and 
4th Sundays of each month 

during worship. Hear bible stories 
brought to life by our 
favorite storyteller. 

 
Children’s Sabbath will be celebrated 

on October 17th, so the first few 
meetings will be preparing for the 

children’s inclusion in worship that 
day. 

 
Older youth that will be helping 

Mrs. Hare, (I believe she spoke with 
some of you during VBS) please be 

sure to check in with her. 

mailto:narrovh1@comcast.net


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New things are happening! 
Meet our Youth Leadership Team! 

We hope you all had a great summer and you are ready to get back to youth group. 
This year we have a new design for our youth ministry and can’t wait to see what 
God will continue to do in the lives of our youth. We will work together as a 
Youth Leadership Team to provide an exciting program for our 6th thru 12th 

graders. 
 

Doug Diethrich and Byron Ricketts will serve as our Youth Leaders this year. 
They will plan regular gatherings and activities for our middle and high school 
youth. We are excited about the energy and experience they bring to our program. 
Both Byron and Doug have served as youth leaders in their former church 
experiences and look forward to spending time with Ebenezer’s youth this year. 

 
Nancy Thompson will begin a new ministry as our Youth Missions and Outreach 
Coordinator. She will help youth complete their community service hours through 
local missions and outreach projects. This includes helping church members and 
families in our community as well as the summer mission trip to CAMP HOPE! 
Nancy brings a passion for helping others and many years of experience. 

 
We are excited to kick off the start of the school year on Sunday, Sept 19, 2021, 
at 6:00 PM. We’ll even provide pizza! Just show up and enjoy! 

 
Looking forward to seeing you soon! 
Doug, Byron, Nancy & Rev. Judy 



This year’s sale is scheduled for Sundays 
before/between/after worship on 

October 20th and 27th 

 
 
. 

 
 
 
 
 

On behalf of the Backpack Ministry, I wanted to 
express how grateful and humbled we are for 

your continued and generous support. It makes 
such a difference in the kids’ lives that they 

can start the school year with all their supplies!! 
YOU ARE THE BEST!! 

Blessings! The Backpack Ministry 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Attention all singers between the ages of 4 and 13: 
It’s time to make a joyful noise to the Lord with the 
EUMC children’s choir. Our first rehearsal will be 
Wednesday, Sept. 15th, in the fellowship hall, from 
6:30- 7:15 PM. We will sing in worship on the 3rd 

Sunday of every month and will meet at 10:45 AM 
on those Sundays. If you liked the music portion of 

VBS, then choir is for you, and you would be a 
great addition to the group. No prior experience is 

needed, and you don’t need to be a reader. Show up 
ready to have fun with singing, movement, and the 
occasional instrument. I look forward to seeing new 

faces as well as veteran singers. 
 

Jen Klausmeyer, director 

 
 

 
 

CHANCEL CHOIR 

Summer is over and everything at Ebenezer will soon 
be in full swing – including the Chancel Choir! Please 

consider joining us as we bring special music to the 
worship service each week. We have many new pieces 

to share! 
 

The first rehearsal will be September 8th at 7:30 PM. 

Musically yours, 

Linda 

 
 
 
 
 
 

It’s that time of year again when the high 
school graduates are going off for the first time to 

college, and those already in college are returning for 
another year. 

Ebenezer would like to help those students through 
their college experiences by keeping in touch with 

them and letting them know we are caring about them 
through our prayers and thoughts. We would also like 
to remember our young people who are serving in the 

military or starting a new career or life away from 
home in whatever capacity. 

Parents with students away from home, or even at 
home and commuting to school, are asked to send the 

following information to either Cindi in the church 
office or directly to Ellie Baublitz, Higher 

Education/Campus Ministry chair, 
at elliebaublitz@netscape.net: 

Student’s/child’s name, college/military/other address, 
what year they are in, birthday, and any other relevant 

information you would like to share about the 
student’s life and activities. 

Parents can let us know any time throughout the 
school year about events or changes in their student’s 

college/ other life. 

Ellie Baublitz 
  Higher Education/Campus Ministry Chair  

 
SEND US YOUR COLLEGE 

STUDENT’S INFORMATION 

mailto:elliebaublitz@netscape.net


 

 
 

HOLLY MART 2021 
The Holly Mart, Ebenezer’s biggest fund raiser, 

will be held Saturday, November 13th  from 
8:30 to 2:00 at the Winfield Community 

Volunteer Fire Department. This event features 
crafts, vendors, Christmas decorations, a silent 

auction, and delicious homemade food and 
baked goods. It is a great way to get a jump on 

your Christmas shopping! 
As you might imagine, an event such as this 
takes “all hands on deck.” Please consider 

what you can do to help. We can use help with 
set up, take down, parking, making items for 
the bake table, or contributing to the silent 
auction. Please contact Valerie Hyer for 
information at narrovh1@comcast.net. 

 
 

HOLLY MART VENDORS 

We still have spots available for vendors. 
Please let Susan Brown 

(StmpnSusan@aol.com) know if you would 
like a spot or know someone who does! 

 
 
 

ATTENTION ALL CANNERS 

 
 
 

 
Holly Mart Crafts  

 
Thanks to all for your help. 

No experience needed to join for crafts and fellowship. 
Thursdays from 9:30 AM to around 12 Noon. 

We meet on the top floor of the Food Pantry building. 
 

September 2nd, 16th and 30th. 

October 14th 

October 21st (9:30 to around 1:00 to work on bird seed 
feeders) light lunch provided 

November 11th (moving crafts to fire hall for set up, 
details to follow closer to Holly Mart) 

Special thanks to the craft group workers for 
another good year. 

 
Linda Bennett and craft group 

bennettga@aol.com 
1-301-253-3367 

 
 

Pickle, Jam and Jelly Sale 
 
 
 

The Pickle, Jam, Jelly and Relish Sale will be held again this year. We know you depend on this sale 
to stock up for your family and for gifts. Again this year we will be providing an order form which 
will be available soon. Please be thinking about what you want or need for gifts. Pickup information 
will be provided later. Delivery will probably be on Sunday, Oct. 24th after church. If we have any 
more items available after orders are filled, we will arrange another date for you to purchase any 
additional items. As you harvest in your garden, please consider contributing some of your canning to 
the sale. Anything you can contribute will be appreciated, even just a jar or two. We love the usual 
varieties but can always use new and different canned items to offer for sale if you're experimenting! 
It all adds to the total raised for the church. If you need some jars, please contact Linda Bennett or 
Laura Scott.  Special thanks to everyone who contributes canned goods, those who purchase them 
and everyone returning jars and the rings, so we don't need to buy more. Thanks in advance for 
helping to make this one of our biggest fundraisers. 

 
Thanks, the Ebenezer Canners 

mailto:narrovh1@comcast.net
mailto:narrovh1@comcast.net
mailto:StmpnSusan@aol.com
mailto:StmpnSusan@aol.com
mailto:bennettga@aol.com


OLDER WISER LIVELIER SENIORS 

 
For September only, the OWLS will meet on the 
second Wednesday of the month, which is 
September 8th. The change was made to avoid any 
conflict with the Labor Day Holiday. In October, we 
will resume our get-togethers on the first Wednesday 
of each month through June. We will meet at the 
church at Noon. 
If you consider yourself a senior citizen, a golden 
ager, a jolly elder, or an old fogey, come kick up your 
heels with our geriatric group. 
Diane Biddinger, 
Sr Elder 

 
September 8th November 3rd 

October 6th December 1st 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

January Laundry Detergent 

February Shampoo/Conditioner 

March Toilet Paper 

April Household Cleaners 

(Mr. Clean, etc.) 

May Deodorant 

June Body Wash/Soap 

July Toothpaste/Toothbrushes 
 

August  Liquid Dish Soap 

September  Paper Towels 

October  Toilet Cleaner 

November  Bleach 

December Fabric Softener 

(liquid/dryer sheets) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We have booked Skycroft 
Conference Center again for 

March 25-27, 2022. 

The theme will be 
“Hindsight is Always 2020”. 

Anyone who paid in full for the 
2019 retreat will be 100% paid 

for the 2022 retreat. 

Any questions, contact Susan 
Brown, StmpnSusan@AOL.com. 

 
 
 
 

Fall is upon us and we will be 
resuming our WOW women's 

prayer group meetings. Our usual 
meeting is on the 3rd Thursday of 

each month. September 16th at 
6:00 PM will be our next 

scheduled meeting. We welcome 
all prayer warriors to join us as we 

raise our petitions, our requests 
and our gratitude to our mighty 

God. All info is kept confidential 
and not shared with our church 

community. Hoping to see some 
new faces as we embark on our 

2021-2022 Season. 
Sharon Torosky 

mailto:StmpnSusan@AOL.com


MEALS FOR DAY-BY-DAY SHELTER 
 

The Ebenezer Men’s Group continues to support the year-round Day-by-Day shelter, located in the 
basement of St. Paul’s United Church of Christ in Westminster, with a wholesome meal on the evening of 
the third Sunday of each month. (Formerly this was the Cold Weather Shelter and was active Nov. 15 – 
Mar. 31.) To participate, please sign up for a date and type of dish at the link below, and in the comment 
field provide a few words describing the dish. Then, the week before the given Sunday, Scott Murchie will 
contact volunteers by email with a reminder. Cooks are asked either to leave the dish in the church kitchen 
or refrigerator, or if it is a hot dish, to meet Scott at 5:30 PM at the church kitchen. He will transport food 
to the Shelter. Thank you in advance for your generosity! 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0c4baba92ba2fb6-cold 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 
 

 

FALL BIBLE STUDY ON THE GOSPEL ACCORDING TO JOHN 

The Gospel according to John is quite different in character from the three synoptic gospels. It is 
highly literary and symbolic. It does not follow the same order or reproduce the same stories as 
the synoptic gospels. To a much greater degree, it is the product of a developed theological 
reflection and grows out of a different circle and tradition. 

 
This fall a Bible Study on the Gospel of John will be offered on Tuesdays from 9:30 AM until 
11:00 AM and on Thursdays from 7:00 PM until 8:30 PM. The material covered on Tuesday is 
the same as what will be discussed on Thursday. We are providing two opportunities to attend 
the same study. Rev. Rick Gray will lead the discussions. The first class will be on Tuesday, 
September 14, 2021 at 9:30 AM and Thursday, September 16, 2021 at 7:00 PM. 

 

EBENEZER UNITED METHODIST 
MEN’S GROUP 

The Ebenezer Men’s group will be having a one-day onsite, socially distanced retreat 
here at the church, on Saturday, November 6, 2021, 8:30 AM – 3:00 PM. Breakfast 
and lunch will be provided as wrapped takeout items for safety. Sign-up information 
will be circulated in the weekly bulletin as soon as it is available. Monthly meetings 
will resume once the COVID situation permits. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0c4baba92ba2fb6-cold


 
 

By Sandy Wean 
 

Greetings Friends, 
The finances of the church, as we continue to serve our Lord in a Covid environment, are doing well. I 
continue to pray that all of our congregation and their family and friends stay healthy and safe. 
Below is some information on where we are at this point financially and what we have accomplished and what 
we are currently working on. 
--Our audit report was completed and submitted to the Conference successfully in June. As David Rapids 
shared with us recently, I can put a check on my checklist for the 2020 audit. As a requirement in our audit 
report, I continue to work with my team of experts on getting our Capital Projects depreciation schedule set up 
and tracking inside of our financial system. Our goal is to have all this information loaded and tracking by 
year’s end. 

--Donations for our building project continue to be received. Each dollar donated helps to make our monthly 
payments on the outstanding loan. Many thanks to everyone for their continued support. We also continue to 
receive profit from our Script Gift Card project and from the Amazon Smile program. These fund raisers do 
not cost you anything, but Ebenezer benefits from each and every purchase you make. To date this year, our 
Gift Card project has raised $1,268 and our Amazon Smile has raised $261. Keep buying those Gift Cards and 
making purchases through Amazon Smile. Feel free to share the opportunity with your family, friends and 
neighbors. And if you need information on how to use these programs, please see me or Susan Brown. We are 
happy to help. 

--Thanks to our dedicated givers, our regular offering continues to be received on a regular basis. We receive 
our offerings on Sunday mornings, through the mail, and also many automatically through the Bill Pay process 
at your banks. 
Here is our information as of Aug 22, 2021. 
Actual offering & non-offering income to date is: $179,411 
Actual Expenses to date are: $161,013 
Budgeted (projected) Expenses to year’s end: $92,923 
Budgeted (projected) offering & non-Offering to year’s end: $78,039 

--We are currently preparing many reports and gathering information for our Charge Conference in September. 
All information is due to the Conference by September 10. 
--Our Finance Committee met in July with our representative from Schwab Investments. After that meeting, 
the committee made several decisions regarding slight changes to our cash holdings. Our investment accounts 
are doing well in the current markets. 
-- Tina and I are working on gathering estimates from different banking institutions on mortgage offerings as 
we look to convert our Line of Credit to a mortgage. 
--The Winfield Branch of PNC is closing, and we will be using the Eldersburg Branch as of September 17, 
2021. We are currently looking at other banks in the area to gather information on whether we stay with PNC 
or move to another banking facility. Stay tuned for more information on this topic. 
-- We are looking forward to having our Holly Mart November 13th at the Winfield Fire Hall. Income from 
this event is used to support several areas in our church in addition to the general fund. As always, we will 
watch the status of Covid and how it might affect these events. Stay tuned for updates as the date gets closer. 
--It seems a ways away, but just a Save the Date….Ebenezer Christmas Dinner in our new Fellowship Hall on 
December 4, 2021. More details to follow….. 
As always, if you have any specific financial questions, please do not hesitate to email me, stop me in the hall, 

or call my cell. 

Blessings to all and stay well, Sandy  



 
CAMP MANIDOKAN 

 
An informational meeting and presentation 
will be held on October 17, 2021 during 
the Sunday School hour in the fellowship 
hall for those entering 3rd-12th grade (and 
parents) in the Fall of 2022. Any interested 
camper will sign up by December 19, 2021 
and campers will start earning money for 
camp in January. Parents will be 
responsible for the original deposit. At the 
meeting in October, you will receive all the 
information on how to earn camp. 

 
We are also looking for adult volunteers 
for Manidokan. Please prayerfully 
consider volunteering with us during camp 
week. 

 
Please contact Jen Klausmeyer or Sandy 
Biddinger if you have any questions or if 
you wish to volunteer. 

All Saints Day Luminaries 
Saturday, November 6th 

7:00 to 9:00 PM 

 
A Light in the Darkness to remember a loved one. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last December our congregation created a beautiful circle 
of light around our church with luminaries in memory of 
loved ones. This November we are holding the drive-thru 
in a similar way. 

We will be using glass jars to make it easier to read the 
names and we are going to make the signs for each 
memorial. 

Please email the names using the format below by 
October 31, 2021 to Nancy Thompson - 
threetsmicheast@aol.com. 

Sample 

In Memory of                                              

From    

If you would like to help with this meaningful evening 
contact Nancy at 410-241-1509. 

 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 20TH 

7:00 PM 
VIA ZOOM 

Our Annual Charge Conference is now being called a Church 
Conference which means that all church members are invited to 
attend and all those in attendance will have voting rights. If you 
are serving in a leadership position, please make every effort to 
be present. Zoom link will be sent out to the email chain closer 
to the date. 

mailto:threetsmicheast@aol.com
mailto:threetsmicheast@aol.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

VBS 2021 – KNIGHTS OF NORTH CASTLE 

We were so happy to be able to provide an in-person VBS this year! Although our numbers were down from 
previous years, we were happy to see so many new faces. Our high school students stepped up and showed us 
that they are the future of this church as they volunteered wherever they were needed, from acting with 
Mrs. Hare to leading the different stations. And we can’t thank our adult volunteers enough – we couldn’t do 
this without you! 

 
We did something a bit different this year…we added a class for the 7th and 8th graders. Led by Doug 
Diethrich and Byron Ricketts, the youth built a permanent fire pit outside the Food Pantry Building. What an 
awesome addition for our church (especially our youth group who has already used it several times)! 

 
MANY THANKS TO ALL! Your VBS team – Cindi Arnold, Cyndi Diethrich & Angie Grim 



Meet Byron & Judy Ricketts By Ellie Baublitz 

 
 
 

The usual friendly welcome and seeing familiar faces last year helped Byron and Judy Ricketts decide 
that Ebenezer UMC would be their new church. The couple joined EUMC in February of this year. 

“We had been church shopping, but the first time we stepped into Ebenezer, we felt comfortable,” they 
said. “We knew Doug and Cyndi Diethrich and recognized other faces we had known at Calvary United 
Methodist,” from where they transferred. 

“The Panera bread on Sunday mornings didn’t hurt either,” Byron laughed. “I hope they bring that 
back.” But as Byron added, “If you like a traditional small Methodist church with corn fields and horses 
around, you couldn’t ask for a more picturesque setting.” They agreed the new steeple is the perfect finishing 
touch. 

“Our 5-year-old granddaughter, Belle visits at least one weekend a month and we take her with us to 
church,” Judy said. “After a few visits to Ebenezer, one Sunday she remarked on the way home, ‘I really like 
our new church.’ That reinforced it for us that we had chosen the right church.” 

During their years at Calvary, the couple served in many different capacities including high school 
MYF, VBS, numerous committees, and outreach projects. In their short time at Ebenezer, both Byron and 
Judy participated this year in our VBS program; Byron hopes to continue to work further with the church 
youth, and Judy plans to help Valerie with the Holly Mart. 

The couple, who have lived in Mount Airy 28 years, have been married for 40 years and have two 
children and two grandchildren. Byron was raised in Bethesda and Judy grew up in Cape Cod.  They met 
while at West Virginia University studying forestry. Both worked briefly for the West Virginia Department of 
Natural Resources, but circumstances made it necessary to change their career paths. Byron went on to 
become a CPA, and Judy a Special Ed Para-educator in Montgomery County Public Schools, retiring in 2018. 
She is currently employed part-time at Black Ankle Vineyards. 

The couple’s daughter, Ayme, settled in New Hampshire after college, while their son, Brendon 
lives in Lusby, Maryland near Soloman’s Island with his wife, Carly, son, Cameron (2½) and daughter, Belle 
(5). Byron and Judy enjoy helping out with their grandchildren as much as possible in addition to assisting his 
parents, also living in their home in Southern Maryland. The couple also have two cats and a dog, all rescues. 

When not working, Judy, who grew up near the water, likes to kayak, do yard work, read, and tries her 
hand at knitting. Byron spends some of his free time involved with the preservation, display, and riding of 
vintage motorcycles, and admits that his assortment are “mostly crying out for attention and not getting it,” he 
said. He’s active in groups who are focused mainly on British bikes and hold rallies around the area. “The 
Nation’s Capital Norton Owners Club has an annual rally where we camp and ride around the area, this year in 
Pennsylvania.” 

Byron and Judy are excited to be part of Ebenezer UMC and look forward to meeting and becoming 
acquainted with their new church family. 



 

 
 

Ebenezer United Methodist 
Krimgold Cleanup Crew 

 
 

Many Hands Make Quick Work 
A big thank you to Ebenezer United Methodist parishioners who have provided the helping hands to keep 
Krimgold Park litter free. On the second Sunday of each spring, summer and fall month an energetic group 
meet at the Krimgold parking lot.  

 
Join the Stewardship 
In September and October we will meet at the front parking lot. Bring a friend, your walking shoes, work 
gloves, trash bag or get some supplies from Chuck. Shortly after noon we split up and walk the many 
pathways collecting litter. After about an hour we return to bag everything into the normal park trash 
collection. Join us for the next afternoon of Krimgold Cleanup Crew! 
Chuck Wisner 410 852-4356 

What is Scrip Fundraising? 

Scrip is fundraising while you shop®! You 
buy gift cards for over 780 retailer brands 
you already shop with and earn a rebate on 
every gift card you purchase at face value. 
That rebate goes right to our Building 
Fund. 

 
How it Works 
We run our scrip program through 
ShopWithScrip.com, who has worked with 
over 30,000 nonprofit organizations over 
the course of 23 years. You can sign up and 
create an account to order online 
(Enrollment Code: 5297142A57829) or you 
can just contact Susan Brown 
(Stmpnsusan@aol.com) and give her a list 
of cards you want to order. Orders are 
placed weekly or bi-weekly depending upon 
how many orders are received. 
More information is available in the narthex. 

http://shopwithscrip.com/
mailto:Stmpnsusan@aol.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September Birthdays 
Jim Huff 9/01 
Xander LeDuc 9/01 
Brittany Bergmann 9/02 
David Rapids 9/03 
Lisa Piecewicz 9/07 
Olivia Piecewicz 9/10 
Nancy Huff 9/18 
Ryan Piecewicz 9/19 
Jess Middleton 9/21 
Bob Churchman 9/23 
Ken Middleton 9/24 
Rachel Bergmann 9/26 
Heidi Davis 9/29 

October Birthdays 
Curt Roelle 10/03 
Susan Sager 10/04 
Mary Smith 10/06 
Julie Partridge 10/08 
Carla Claggett 10/08 
Paul Thompson 10/09 
Katie Grim 10/10 
Nicole Streaker 10/12 
Jeff Partridge 10/21 
Janet Davis 10/23 
Dave Arnold 10/26 
Andrew Rapids 10/31 

 
 

SeptemberAnniversaries 
Steve & Rachel Bergmann 9/06 
Brian & Kim Middleton 9/09 
Mary & Robin Lamb 9/21 
Bill & Julie Jones 9/25 

 
 

October Anniversaries 
Ty & Lisa Humphries 10/1 
Valerie & Mike Hyer 10/2 
Kenny & Sandy Wean     10/9 
Jan & Brian Connelly 10/20 

FALL ACTIVITIES 
 

Winfield Community Volunteer Fire Department  
                                              Fall Festival 

        Saturday, October 23rd 

                                                   12:00 – 3:00 PM 
 

We will be looking for youth 6th-12th grade to help volunteer. 
Please contact Julie Jones 410-795-2890 or juliejones3@comcast.net for more info. 

 
Keep an eye out in the bulletin and email for when the church Fall Fest will be in late October. 

mailto:juliejones3@comcast.net


Dates to Remember 

7:00 PM 
6:30 PM 
7:30 PM 
6:30 PM 
6:30 PM 
7:30 PM 
9:30 AM 

11:00 AM 
Noon 
10:30 AM 
6:30 PM 
7:30 PM 
9:30 AM 
6:00 PM 
9:00 AM 
6:00 PM 

12th 

9:30 AM 
Noon 
7:30 PM 

Crafts – Food Pantry Bldg 
OWLS 
Chancel Choir 
Regular Worship/Sunday School 
Children’s Church 
Krimgold Clean Up 
Feed My Sheep 
Children’s Choir 
Chancel Choir 
Crafts 
WOW 
Food Pantry 
Youth Kick-off 
Shelter Dinner 
Church Conference via Zoom 
Children’s Choir 
Chancel Choir 
Holly Mart Meeting 
Children’s Choir 
Chancel Choir 
Crafts 

2nd 

8th 

 
 
 
13th 

15th 

 
16th 

 
18th 

19th 

 
20th 

22nd 

 
29th 

 

30th 

September 

 
 
 
 
 

Choir practices are on Wednesday evenings. 
Chancel Choir starts September 8th at 7:30 PM. 
Children’s Choir starts on Sept 15th at 6:30 PM. 

 
 

Communion Servers 
On the 1st Sunday of every month we 

celebrate the sacrament of the Lord’s Supper. 
Each time we come to the table we need 
6 volunteers to help the Pastor serve the 
congregation. If you would like to help, 
please put your name next to the date 

you can help on the sign-up sheet in the 
back of the hall. 

 
 
 
 
 
Saturday, December 4th 

Ebenezer UMC Fellowship Hall 

11:00 PM 
24th 

6:30 PM 
7:30 PM 
9:30 AM 
6:00 PM 

11:00 AM 
Noon 
10:30 AM 
6:30 PM 
7:30 PM 
9:30 AM 
9:00 AM 

10th 

Noon 
6:30 PM 
7:30 PM 

OWLS 
Children’s Choir 
Chancel Choir 
Pastor Appreciation 
Children’s Church 
Krimgold Clean Up 
Feed My Sheep 
Children’s Choir 
Chancel Choir 
Crafts 
Food Pantry 
Children’s Sabbath 
Manidokan Meeting 
Shelter Dinner 
Children’s Choir 
Chancel Choir 
Crafts 
WOW 
Pickle/Jelly Pick-up 
 Children’s Church 

6th 

 
 
 
 
11th 

13th 

 
14th 

16th 

17th 

 

20th 

21st 

October 
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